
WMIA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
January 12, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 9:30am at the Saco Ranger Station, 

33 Kancamagus Highway, Conway, NH.  In attendance were Bob Smith, Carol Felice, Gary Gustafson, Kathy Somerville, Doug Somerville, Ken Rancourt, Maxine Lee Booth & Tiffany Benna (by video feed)

The minutes from the December meeting were accepted by the Board of Directors (BOD)

It was decided to include the approved meeting minutes in the Newsletter.

Treasurer’s Report
It was Doug’s final treasurer’s report.  He provided a summary of last year and reviewed the sales summary for 2013 and 2014.  He noted that sales stay consistent through the years and that the client base here is not as affluent as those at the AMC ergo we don’t offer higher end items.  Several points noted:

In 2013 did not suffer much loss due to the shutdown.  

Andro sold more in 2014 and Campton sales slightly increased
Jenna doing great job at Andro

Andro needs to notify us immediately if item arrives without SKU

Last 2 years no help from Forest Service for Saco inventory.  Doug feels it is 


unfair to leave volunteers with all the work.

Items for Christmas sale never made it from Saco to Campton.  Before he left Lon suggested Andro and Campton ‘shop’ at Saco for items want and do transfer then.

Gary suggested comparing numbers of people visiting SRS between 2013 and 2014.

Bob stressed keeping track of tshirt for Dolly Copp.  Tiffany noted Becky created several designs before leaving which were not well received by forest service staff.  Tiffany will design a more attractive choice.  

Bob suggested creating a tshirt for all campgrounds on the Kancamagus.  He will discuss details and get permission from Pro Sports to display tshirt on bulletin board at entrance campgrounds as well as provide a free tshirt to all hosts willing to wear them.  Shirts need to be ready by May.  Maxine will meet with tshirt company in Conway to develop a tshirt and will discuss same with Blue Dolphin in Somersworth, NH.  Maxine will contact Heidi Wight to ask what people love most about Dolly Copp campground.

Tiffany noted we can not copyright public pictures.  Also that Becky had created mock up postcard of USFS photos.  Tiffany will find out if we can get approval for this postcard.

Doug discussed the Profit & Loss sheet.  A $1000 discrepancy exists between this and Item Sales Summary.  Doug then reviewed some issues regarding inventory.  Bob suggested doing a spot inventory in March to see if the system is working.  A date will be scheduled at the March BOD meeting. 
Ken asked if WMIA wanted to be a wholesaler to other stores.  Bob suggested addressing campground tshirts first and table wholesaler idea for Retail Committee meeting.  Gary noted several things about inventory. 
Membership Committe

 It was noted Gary is the only new member of WMIA since December.  

Other Business

Tiffany is sending out doodle to see if third week of February be possible for Retail Meeting date.  It was decided to do POS training when all seasonals are on board.  Each location (Saco, Andro & Campton) will have their own training.

Bob suggested all Board members be part of the Retail Committee.  It was moved and seconded.  

Ken noted shift at Russell Colbath from USFS to WMIA.  The 2013 Cost share between USFS and WMIA worked well.  Volunteers saved the day in 2014.  They were paid mileage only.  It is hoped that a local teacher could be found to man RC in 2015.  Carol noted that interpreter, who brings knowledge, different from funding.

Ken went over several sections of the 2015 Operating Plan.  Ken will find out if WMIA is required by law to have a Nominating Committee.  

Bob asked Tiffany to notify Saco and Andro that when log onto computer in AM need to engage the POS request, not ignore it.  


Tiffany hopes program of work will be ready by March.  She noted that subcontractors do not receive insurance.  The current fee for Saturday night programs is $125.  It was motioned and seconded to raise this amount to $150 with no mileage being paid.  It was noted that WMIA may cooperate with campground concessionary for a higher fee.

It was determined that proper title for Brickett is Brickett Wilderness Interpretative Center.  Bob requested that his business, Sable Mountain Enterprises, be added to list and Tiffany wanted to add that WMIA will pay mileage to volunteers at Brickett.  

Changes in responsibilities BOD:  Ken will pick up mail, Bob will be back up.  Ken and Bob will meet to discuss Treasurer, President positions.  A discussion followed regarding who was responsible at Saco to make bank deposits.  Tiffany will review with Brian and garner his feedback.

Tiffany requested that the RC Operations Plan be kept flexible.

Doug updated the Retail Operations handbook and will email copies to the BOD.  Tiffany will forward on to Joe, Jenna and Jim.  Bring changes to Retail Committee meeting.

The next scheduled meeting is Monday, February 9th at Saco at 9:30am.

The meeting adjourned at 12:15pm.

